
November 12, 1992 

 

The Mount Joy Township Board of Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday, November 

12, 1992 at 7:30 p.m.  All members were present.   

 

The minutes of last months meeting were approved by motion of Supervisor Don Moul, 2
nd

 by Supervisor 

Glenn Snyder, motion carried.   

 

The Treasurer’s Report and Bills to be Paid Report, consisting of $8,096.02 to be paid out of the General 

Account, checks numbered 6553 through 6569; and $2,645.04 to be paid out of the Payroll Account, checks 

numbered 1153 through 1159, were approved by motion of Moul, 2
nd

 by Snyder, carried.   

 

Road Report:   

Line painting is complete on Highland Avenue Road, White Church Road, Barlow Two Taverns Road and 

Krug Road.  Burms are finished on Speelman-Klinger Road and King Road.  Basehoar-Roth Road needs to 

be done.   

 

Correspondence:   

-YWCA - thank you for allowing time during last months meeting for donation information.   

-DCA Seminars - PENNVEST funding workshop, flood plain management ordinance seminar and Tax 

Collector seminar.   

-PSATS letter concerning House Bill 2337 to prohibit a small parcel of land to incorporate into a Boro 

without at least 500 residents.   

-Adams County Commissioners announcement that their next regional meeting will be held on December 2, 

1992 at the Cashtown Community Fire Hall, Franklin Township.   

-Adams County Board of Assessment Appeals informing us that a new assistant assessor has been hired for 

Mount Joy Township, Jean Clapsaddle.   

-Letter from Adams County Office of Planning and Development concerning community assistance planning 

program.  Questionnaire to be answered and sent back to P&D.   

-Letter from Nancy S. Taylor from Barry Hoffman, PennDot concerning the SAMI program.  They will not 

be doing work on Route 97 for at least 3 years.  Cooperative projects would be considered. 

(State/Local/Private monies).   

-Letter from P&D concerning review of land development plans.   

-Littlestown Senior Center asking for a contribution for 1993.   

-PSATS News bulletin received 

-Resignation was received from the township secretary who will be taking a position with the county Ag 

Preservation Program at the end of the year.  Ad will be in the Gettysburg Times for the position to be filled.   

 
Announcements:   

Chairman Hilbert reported on the transportation meeting concerning the bypass around Littlestown which was 

held on November 5, 1992.  The next meeting is scheduled for January 13, 1993.  They are asking for $1,400. 

from Mount Joy Township towards the engineering work that needs to be completed.  The County will put in 

approximately $30,000. towards the plan.  The Townships’ share is calculated based on .50 per capita tax.  

They need to know by January 13 if we are going to put the funds in.   

 

Old Business:   

Fuel Tanks - Contamination is minor.  DER isn’t concerned about the amount of contamination.  A backhoe 

will be coming in to remove more of the earth.  There will be approximately 10 tons of earth to dispose of, 

which will be hauled to Finksburg or Halifax for disposal.   

 

Miller/Dayhoff Zoning request - The Supervisors would like to meet with Dave Humphrey from Urban 

Research for his input from the hearing before making a decision.  They would also like a chance to review 

the transcript from the hearing.  A decision should be able to be made at the December 10 meeting.   

New Business:  



1993 Budget - The Supervisors tentatively approve the 1993 budget.  There is $552,000. In all funds from 

1992 as a carry over.  The real estate tax mill will stay the same at .20 mills.  All other taxes stay the same 

(5.00 per capita, real estate transfer and EIT at ½ of 1%).  The Budget will be acted upon at the December 10 

meeting and is available for citizens review during office hours or any other time scheduled with the secretary 

before that time.   

 

Floor:   

Nancy Smith-Taylor - Is anything being done about Route 97/15 problem now that we know where PennDot 

stands on the SAMI plan?  The county had indicated in the past that they would help with some funding and 

the Township has put funds in the 1993 budget for this work.  The Supervisors need to meet with County and 

State Officials to find out exactly who will pay for what before the next meeting on December 10.  They will 

report their findings at that time.   

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m.  

Submitted by Ellen T. Dayhoff, secretary.   


